PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

We are nearing the end of our Society’s calendar year.   Membership renewal envelopes will be mailed shortly. 

So what have we accomplished this year?

First, we have had excellent programs on the 4th Sunday of each month for the membership and others who have an interest in the subject matter.  Newsletter Editor and Publicity Chair, Jeannette Molson has made sure that there are refreshments at every meeting.

We have had several day trips, the most recent being the May 24th trip to Stockton and Lodi. Board member, Dennis Dingemans traveled to our destination 5 times prior to our trip to make sure that everything was a “go”.  And a “go” it was.  Several travelers are planning to revisit some of the sites bringing with them family and/or friends so they can have the experience that they had on the 24th. 

Our School House program continues to be an important part of area 3rd grade classes.  We thank Chair Kathy Harryman and all the “School Marms” who donate their time to teach these students.  

Our first ever Free Museum Day in Woodland could not have gone any better.  Who knew that there were 11 Museums in Woodland?

Jim Becket (who received the Davis Citizen of The Year Award in Davis) and the volunteers at the Hattie Weber Museum, on C Street in Davis, have seen their Saturday and Wednesday visitors’ numbers grow and they have not let any exhibit get “stale”.  They are continually changing and/or improving the exhibits. 

Also, this year the Society Board voted to include the Winters History Project Group under its nonprofit “umbrella”.  A member of the Group will serve an an ex-officio member of the Board of Directors.  The project  was created to tell the history of Winters through photography exhibits at various locations.  

They recently sponsored a very successful Agricultural Symposium.

Peace, 

BJ Ford, President

Yolo County Historical Society 

WOODLAND CITY CEMETERY

COMES ALIVE

What on earth does that mean??   The Woodland Stroll Through History Board of Directors has heard from many of you.  There is never enough time on Stroll Day to do everything.   If you do the Home Tour, the Walking Tours, the Bus Tours, etc., then there is not enough time to visit the Woodland City Cemetery where actors have taken on the persona of a previous resident of Woodland, they are standing by their grave and dressed in a costume which represents what the “deceased” might have worn;  and, they tell stories about their lives.

Sooo, as a fundraiser, the Society’s Board of Directors are sponsoring a Stroll Through the Cemetery on a day yet to be determined, however, permission from the City has been obtained.  We will have some returning actors but we will need more.  Treasurer, Reva Barzo and Spring Lake School Program Director, Kathy Harryman, have begun sorting through files and costumes.  If you would be interested in serving on the Committee or being one of the actors, give one of them a call. (Contact information is on the last page of this Newsletter.  This will be a really fun event.  As a part of the Stroll Through History it has received raves.  Now, it is our turn to have the fun. 

THANK YOU

 It has been my pleasure to serve as President of the Society for many years.  It has been and continues to be an education for me as I am a “girl from Oklahoma” - Bobby Jo.  History was never my strong suit.  Now I relish every new discovery.  I want to take this time to thank those who have and those who continue to serve with me on the Board of Directors.  We can be proud of what we have accomplished together.  The first was a fence around the Woodland Cemetery.  The last a marvelous trip to Stockton and Lodi arranged by Dennis Dingemans.   What’s next?  I can’t be sure but  the Board is open to suggestions.  As I finish my part of the newsletter I am leaving for a meeting of those who would continue to strive to keep the Woodland Historic State Theater viable and not a pile of rubble. - BJ 
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THE MEMBERS OF THE YOLO COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY, THE YOLO COUNTY HISTORICAL MUSEUM, AND THE FRIENDS OF THE YOLO COUNTY ARCHIVES ARE JOINING TOGETHER ON THE SHADY GROUNDS OF THE MUSEUM TO ENJOY THE ANNUAL FAMILY-STYLE PICNIC.  IT IS YOUR CHANCE TO MEET OTHERS WHO ARE WORKING TO PRESERVE HISTORY.

6 p.m. HAPPY HOUR
Wine and Sparkling Cider Served by the Friends of the Yolo County Archives

ENTERTAINMENT:  OVER FORTE GROUP

7:00 p.m. POTLUCK DINNER

Bring your own silverware, plates, cups and lawn chairs, if desired.

Also, bring one of the following (to serve 8) according to the initial of your last name:

    A to G - Hors d’oeuvres

   H to O - Hot Dish
P to Z - Salad
Bread, coffee, tea and dessert will be provided.

7:45 p.m.  PROGRAM

Master of Ceremonies:  

Karen Lafferty, President

Yolo County Museum

Presentation of Museum Board 2011- 2012

Business meeting and election of officers:  Friends of the

Yolo County Archives

President:  Ted Smith

Review of past year’s activities Yolo County Historical Society

Presentation of the Society Board 2011- 2012

President:  B.J. Ford

TOUR OF THE MUSEUM

The Museum, display barn, blacksmith shop and gift shop will be open.
